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June 29,2007 

Mr. Edward P. Gothard, Counsel 
Nowalsky, Bronston & Gothard 
3500 North Causeway Blvd., Suite 1442 
Metairie, Louisiana 70002 

RE: Docket 06-001 32 - Joint Application by Reduced Rate Long Distance, LLC and 
W2Com International, LLC for Approval of an Asset Purchase Agreement 

Dear Mr. Gothard: 

On November 20, 2006, the Tennessee Regulatory Authority ("Authority" or "TRA") issued a data 
request seeking, among other information, signed verifications from the parties for the Amended 
Application submitted on November 6,2007 in the above-referenced docket. This request stemmed from 
the Authority's observation that the Asset Purchase Agreement, attached as Exhibit A to the Amended 
Application, was not signed by either W2Com or Reduced Rate Long Distance. To-date, the TRA has 
received no response to its November 20,2006 data request. 

In addition, the Authority is aware of the Petitioners' Section 214 transfer filing made with the Federal 
Communications Commission ("FCC") in WC Docket No. 06-1 10. It is our understanding that the FCC 
has taken no action concerning the Section 214 filing, although it was filed over a year ago. In evaluating 
transfers of authority, such as the one requested by the Petitioners, the TRA typically conditions its 
approval upon the FCC's approval of the transfer. 

Inasmuch as there has been no activity in this docket for several months, you are requested to advise the 
Authority of any reason why this docket should remain open. In your response, please include a 
description of the status of the Petitioner's FCC Section 214 transfer filing. Please respond within ten 
days of the date of this correspondence. 

If you have any questions or need assistance, please call me at 615-741-2791, ext. 153. I may also be 
reached via email at jerry.kettles(&state.tn.us. When responding, be sure to send the original and 13 
copies either by U.S. Mail or express mail. Alternatively, you may send the original and four copies 
along with an electronic file to: 

Ms. Sharla Dillon, Docket Manager 
Tennessee Regulatory Authority 
460 James Robertson Parkway 
Nashville, TN 37243-0505 
Sharla.dillon(~state.tn.us 

Sincerely, 

Economic Analysis & Policy Division 
Telephone (6 15) 74 I --2904. Toll-Free 1-800-342-8359. Facsimile (615) 741 -501 5 

www.state.t~l.~~s/tra 


